
Follow us on Facebook

About Us
Welcome to  Missouri 
Valley Quilt Guild!  MVQ 
was formed in 1986 to 
preserve, educate and 
expand the art of quilt 
making.

Meetings
 
Meetings are held on the 
third Thursday of every 
month, with the 
exception of July and 
December, at 6:30 pm.  
Guests and new 
members are welcome to 
attend our meetings.  

Our Board
President:
Sandi Washek

Past President:
Teresa Chase

Vice President:
Maxine Bondeson

Treasurer:
Michele Ripplinger

Secretary:

Newsletter Editor:
Laurie Sheldon
laursheldon@gmail.com
701-315-0046 (cell)
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Warm Start 
Eight layettes 
were delivered to 
St. Alexius in 
November.  The 
committee can 
always use quilts.

DUES are DUE by 
January 1st, 2022. 
Bring your $20 to the 
next meeting or mail 
to:
 
Michele Ripplinger        
510 8th Ave SW
Mandan, ND 58554

Notify Michele if your 
email, phone number 
or address has 
changed:
mripplinger@bis.midco.net.

“Tools,Tips, and Techniques” 
Thursday, November 18 at 6:30 pm

                             The November MVQ meeting will be 
                       an “in the round” sharing activity,               

   where members will have a chance 
           to describe, demonstrate or display 

a quilting-related skill or tool.  
National Teacher students are welcome to share 
“pearls of wisdom” garnered from recent classes.

 “Reuse, Recycle, Redo” 
Christmas Party

Thursday, December 2 at 6:30 pm

MVQ is going “green” for this year’s Christmas 
party, by reusing and recycling what we have!

Christmas stockings made from stash fabric 
will be collected at the party and donated to two 
area nursing homes.  Members are “challenged” to 
make several stockings, as their name will be 
placed in a drawing as many times as the number 
of stockings they’ve made.  The pattern and 
Christmas fabric will again be available at the 
November meeting.
If you are unable to attend the party, give your 
stockings to a committee member by December 
2nd:  Pat Conrad, Barb Wrolstad, Brenda 
Tangedahl, Michele Ripplinger, Barb Emery, or 
Deb Knutson. 

Each member is also asked to bring a wrapped, 
quilt-related white elephant gift to the party 
which will be used in a fun game.

Thank you to 
Maxine Bondeson 
for taking the vice 
president position.  
Maxine will be 
formally elected at 
the November 
meeting. A secretary 
is still needed!  

THERE WILL BE NO DECEMBER NEWSLETTER

https://www.facebook.com/missourivalleyquilters/
http://Missourivalleyquilters.com


“

  

 NOVEMBER 18 Meeting - “Tips, Tools, and Techniques”
 DECEMBER 1 FFF Registration for members opens
 DECEMBER 2 Christmas Party
 JANUARY 20 Big Show and Tell
 FEBRUARY 17 Meeting
 FEBRUARY 18-20 Frozen Fabric Frolic

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE:  SECOND MONDAY OF THE MONTH

National Teacher Krista Moser

Important  Dates

“FROZEN FABRIC FROLIC”
Frozen Fabric Frolic will be an in person event this year, featuring one class, 
“Exploding Heart,” taught by Mary Rasmussen.  
This very sweet Slice of Pi pattern is fat quarter and 
scrap friendly.  Attending quilters may also choose to 
sew their own projects.  

Information and registration forms follow at the end 
of this newsletter.  Take note of a new lodging option.
Registration for members starts on December 1st, 
so don’t delay!!  This retreat is not to be missed!

Girls’ Night In

Thank You to the 
National Teacher 

Committee for their 
outstanding job in 

organizing our 
National Teacher 

Event!

Janice Hockenstead
Lin Waldner

Maxine Bondeson
PPenny Wolf

Lou Josephson
Barb Wrolstad



“Some” of Barb 
Headrick’s

     GUILD MINUTES
Missouri	Valley	Quilt	Guild
General	Mee2ng	Minutes	
									Girls’	Night	In

October	15,	2021

President	Sandi	Washek	called	the	mee2ng	to	order.	

Treasurer’s	report	-	Michele	reported	there	is	$11,197.38	in	checking.		This	amount	includes	
$5097.87	of	Na2onal	Teacher	funds.		The	guild	has	$209.49	in	the	Warm	Start	Account.

Old	Business:

Na2onal	Teacher	commiDee	–	No	new	report	given.

Warm	Start	–	Barb	thanked	the	guild	for	recent	dona2ons.

Christmas	Party	–	Michele	reported	that	the	Christmas	party	challenge	is	to	make	Christmas	
stockings,	which	will	be	donated	to	2	nursing	homes.		This	will	be	a	non-judged	challenge.		
PaRerns	for	the	stocking	and	Christmas	fabrid	are	available.		Stockings	should	be	turned	in	at	
the	December	2nd	party.		There	will	be	a	door	prize	drawing	with	names	put	in	for	each	
stocking	made.	

Frozen	Fabric	Frolic-	Barb	Headrick	informed	the	group	that	the	twenty-second	Frozen	Fabric	
Frolic	will	take	place	Feb	18-20	at	Camp	of	the	Cross.		This	year’s	retreat	will	be	in	person.		Mary	
Rasmussen	will	teach	the	single	class	offered,	“Exploding	Heart	Quilt,”		which	is	fat	quarter	and	
scrap	friendly.		The	registra2on	form	will	be	in	the	November	newsleRer,	and	will	outline	
lodging	op2ons	and	costs.			Our	guild	is	dona2ng	2	stained	glass	windows	to	Camp	of	the	Cross.

Elec2on	of	officers	-	The	vice	president/president-elect	posi2on	has	been	filled	by	Maxine	
Bondeson.		A	secretary	is	s2ll	needed.

New	Member	packets	will	be	completed	and	available	at	the	November	mee2ng.

New	Business:

The	November	mee2ng	will	be	“Tools,	Tips,	and	Techiniques.”		Our	Christmas	party	will	take	
place	in	December.		The	Big	Show	and	Tell	will	happen	in	January.		Programs	are	needed	for	
February	and	March.

The	brief	mee2ng	adjourned	and	“Girls’	Night	In”	followed.

SubmiRed	by	Laurie	Sheldon



     BOARD MINUTES
     		Missouri	Valley	Quilt	Guild

																																																				Board	Mee2ng	Minutes	
																																															November	3,	2021		

                                          Via Teams

 

ARendees:	Laurie	Sheldon,	Teresa	Chase,	Michelle	Ripplinger	and	Sandi	
Washek

Na2onal	Teacher	update:	all	spots	are	filled	for	Friday	and	Saturday.	
CommiRee	members	plan	to	pick	up	irons,	boards	and	display	walls	at	the	
church	later	this	week.

Christmas	Party:	Will	be	December	2,	2021.	The	Sister	in	S2tches	reminded	
the	group	to	bring	their	Christmas	stockings	to	the	mee2ng.		If	you	cannot	
make	the	mee2ng	contact	one	of	the	commiRee	members	and	they	will	
make	arrangements	to	collect	them.	Also,	the	Christmas	party	is	a	potluck	
so	bring	a	dish	to	share.		Reminder	was	given	about	bringing	a	White	
Elephant	gig	for	the	party.

Frozen	Frolic:	sign-up	sheets	will	be	in	the	November	newsleRer	and	on	the	
website	ager	the	Na2onal	Teacher	event	is	over	with.

Business:

-	Elec2on	of	Officers:	We	have	a	volunteer	for	V.	President.	Maxine	
has	volunteered.	S2ll	looking	for	a	secretary.	

-	Audit	of	Books:	Will	have	this	done	once	the	Na2onal	Teacher	
paperwork	and	payments	are	completed.	January.

-Payment	of	Due’s	are	due	for	2022	season.	$20/	person.	Make	an	
announcement	of	this	in	the	newsleRer.	

-	No	NewsleRer	for	December.	

-	Program	for	November	will	be	Tools	Trick	and	Techniques.	Remind	
everyone	to	bring	something	to	share.	Be	upda2ng	the	MVQ	Guild	
informa2on	brochure.	

-	Talk	to	members	about	a	program	they	would	like	to	see	
demonstrated.	Ideas	are	welcomed.

	 SubmiRed	by:	Sandi	Washek



Frozen Fabric Frolic, February 18-20, 2022 
“Exploding Heart” 

 
QUILT SIZE 

72" X 72" 

 
“Exploding Heart” by Slice of Pi Quilts is a fat quarter and scrap friendly pattern.  

Supply list will be mailed in early January.   
This delightful class will be taught by Mary Rasmussen. 

 
• “Exploding Heart” Quilt class will begin Friday evening following Bingo  
• Or BYOP (Bring Your Own Project) 

• Cost will be $175 for the weekend.  
• Registration for MVQ Guild members will begin December 1st, 2021. 
• Registration will be open to all on January 1st, 2022 
• Registrations will not be accepted before these dates 
• A limited number of private rooms are available for the additional cost of $35/person 
• New this year—Semi-private cabins available, additional cost of $20/person 
• Private and Semi-private rooms assigned ”first come—first served” based on postmark 
• Registration form and detailed information at  www.missourivalleyquilters.com  
• Quilt Shop vendor will be Designer Fabrics Quilt Shop from Carrington, ND 

 

Contact Barb Headrick at bhquilt@midco.net for more information 
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22nd Annual ‘Frozen Fabric Frolic’ Quilt Retreat 
Missouri Valley Quilters, Bismarck-Mandan 
Will be held at Camp of the Cross, Garrison ND February 18-20, 2022 
Quilt Retreat will begin Friday afternoon and will end 4:00 PM Sunday 
All sewing and meals will be in the Fellowship Center 
$175 Registration Fee.  $75 is required with application. 
Cancellation before Feb. 13, 2022 will receive a refund minus a $10 fee. 
 

  
Meals provided are:  Supper Friday, Brunch & Supper Saturday, Brunch Sunday  
 
Lodging Choices: 

1. Dormitory style cabin included with the registration fee.  Each of the cabins has its own bathrooms, but 
shower facilities are located in another building.  You will need to bring your own bedding, pillows, towels, etc. 

2. Semi-private cabin, additional $20 fee.  Shared with another person, bathroom and shower are connected and 
will be shared with another cabin.  Please provide names if you would like to share or a roommate will be 
assigned as needed.  Bedding and towels are provided. 

3. Retreat Lodge, additional $35 fee.  Private rooms, also has 3 bedrooms large enough to share.  Please provide 
names if you plan to share rooms. Bedding and towels are provided in the Retreat Lodge. 

 
We will do our best to accommodate your lodging request but cannot guarantee your first choice. The Retreat 
Lodge and Semi-private cabins will be filled “First come-first served” based on your application postmark.   
 
Participate in a class—information at missourivalleyquilters.com or bring your own projects. 
  

Applications will be accepted based on postmark, but will not be accepted early. 
Members of Missouri Valley Quilters may send in their registration on December 1, 2021 

Open registration will begin January 1, 2022 for non-members of MVQ. 
 

Detailed supply lists will be mailed prior to the retreat. 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Please mail to: Barb Headrick 122 East Arikara Ave. Bismarck ND 58501 
 
Name _________________________________________________ Phone __________________ 
 
Address ________________________________________________________________________ 
 
State _______ Zip Code __________  E-mail___________________________________________ 
 
Amt. Enclosed $175 ________ (Paid in Full)    $75 ________ ($100 due at Registration) 
This includes a $10 nonrefundable registration fee.   Make checks payable to Missouri Valley Quilters. 
 
Please indicate Class Preference 
 Exploding Hearts ________ Sew Your Own Project ________ 
 
Lodging Request   (Please indicate 1st and 2nd choice) 
 

_____Dormitory style cabin included with the Registration Fee.   
 
_____Semi-private cabin, additional $20 due at registration.  Roommate if any__________________ 
      
_____Retreat Lodge additional $35 fee due at registration.    Roommate if any__________________ 

 
If you have any questions, please call Barb Headrick at 258-0290 or email bhquilt@midco.net  
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